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By Michael Unruh 
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If you’ve read our newsletters or heard updates elsewhere, 

you know that camp has constructed several new buildings 

in recent years. Part of this process has included tearing 

down the old, worn out structures so that the new ones 

could go up. A passage in Isaiah resonates with me as 

we’ve taken on these projects. In 43:18-19, the LORD 

says, “Do not remember the former things, or consider the 

things of old. I am about to do a new thing; now it springs 

forth, do you not perceive it?” The LORD’s “new thing” is 

a promise to lead Israel out of exile from Babylon back to 

Jerusalem. For many, returning to Jerusalem meant 

“tearing down” an established life in Babylon and trusting 

idols or other nations for provision. 
 

As the Christmas season gets underway, I am also          

reminded of the “new thing” God was doing by sending 

Jesus, the Word become flesh, into the world. The birth   

of Jesus brought joy to many people, yet others like King 

Herod were afraid. The arrival of Jesus threatened to “tear 

down” the established power structure. Jesus’ followers 

also had to “tear down” their notions that Jesus was sent  

to conquer and rule an earthly kingdom and recognize that 

God’s “new thing” was a kingdom from above. 
 

I perceive that God is doing “a new thing” in the lives of 

people who come to camp. To do so, God must also “tear 

down” old and worn out parts. Here are just a few: 1) How 

the world tells us to act toward those different from us--

with fear, hate, or exclusion. 2) Putting our faith in        

material things, political leaders, or affirmation through 

social media. 3) That the world says “you aren’t enough 

the way you are.” 
 

God’s “new thing” responds: 1) All people are deserving 

of love and inclusion. 2) God is everlasting; temporary 

things are not 3) You are enough exactly the way you are. 

This “new thing” at camp leads to growth in faith, genuine 

Christian relationships, and sometimes baptism. Though  

of course God is working all around, it is humbling to join 

in God’s work of “tearing down” and doing “a new thing” 

at camp. 

Coming Soon! 
 

The 2019 Catalog will be sent out  

in February but you can soon see  

the 2019 Camp Mennoscah  

event calendar!  
 

Go online at campmennoscah.org or contact us 

at 620-297-3014 or  

office@campmennoscah.org 

to request a copy! 

Volunteer Christmas Gathering!   
 

All Camp Mennoscah volunteers from any year are 

invited to gather celebrate another amazing year of 

sharing God’s love with others through conversation, 

games, and breaking “bread” with each other. We will 

meet in the Dining Hall on December 15 at 2:30pm-ish. 

Camp Mennoscah will provide 

cookies and drinks. You provide 

the conversation and happy 

memories of your time at camp. 

There will be an optional white 

elephant gift exchange.  

Families are welcome! 
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Bluestem 

February 1-3    Main Camp 

February 8-10 Bluestem, Main Camp 

February 15-17 Bluestem, Main Camp 

February 22-24 Retreat Center, Main Camp 

You get the BEST price! Our Summer Youth 

Camps are moving to 3-level pricing based on 

when you register for camp. If you register and pay 

in full by March 1, you get the best price we can 

offer. If you register and pay in full by April 1, you 

get a much better price. And the rest of you? You 

get a good price for a great week at Camp 

Mennoscah. The pre-registration fee for all youth 

camps has been increased to $50 per camper. 

We've got one stunning summer coming up!  

Camp Mennoscah Wish Lists 

New Camp Fees Structure 

December 7-9          Bluestem, Retreat Center, Main Camp  

December 14-16      Bluestem, Retreat Center 

December 21-23      Bluestem, Retreat Center, Main Camp 

December 28-30      Bluestem, Main Camp 

January 4-6             Bluestem, Retreat Center, Main Camp  

January 11-13         Bluestem, Retreat Center, Main Camp 

January 18-20         Bluestem, Main Camp 

January 25-27         Bluestem, Retreat Center, Main Camp 

 
Summer dates filling fast. 
Contact us office@campmennoscah.org or  
620-297-3290 and schedule your event now!  

Want to get out of the house for a day for a change of 
scenery? Camp Mennoscah would not be a success 
without our volunteers. Ours is a year-round ministry. 
We are always looking for volunteers with cheerful 
hearts and helpful hands! Our busiest time is in the 
summer but we have things to do when we are not so 
busy. 

 
 

Contact us at 620-297-3290 to grab the best jobs before 
someone else does. 
 
--“Woodcutters” to help remove dead trees and  
   shrubs around camp grounds 
--Experienced painters for painting the main     
   floor of the Retreat Center 
--Custodial assistance from weekly cleaning      
   after groups to detailed, deep cleaning and  
   laundering bedding 
--Volunteers to create/make Camp Mennoscah      
   tee shirt quilt (We’ll provide the tee shirts!) 
--Many more we have temporarily forgotten  

A big thank you for helping with our Wish List! We 
appreciate everything you have given us this year. In 
Here are items we need to make next year easier. See 
additional items, information and links for these items 
on our website at campmennoscah.org/wish-list/ 
 

-- Perplexus game $16.98 

-- Wall Mounted File Holder Organizer $19.79 

-- HDMI to VGA Adapter Converter $7.59 

-- Dakota Alert Hand Held Walkie-talkie $84.99 

-- KitchenAid stand mixer $219.00 

-- Rainbow Color - Friendship Bracelets Floss $12.77 

-- 3/4-Inch by 25-Yard Hook Tape, Black $38.76 

-- Copy paper 8.5 x 11 1 5000 Sheets $35.73 

-- 16 oz  Rubber Mallet w/Fiberglass Handle $12.49  

-- First-class postage stamps 

-- Twin sheet sets, white  

-- Queen sheet set (1-2), white 

-- Standard pillow cases, white 

Space available for your next meeting,  
gathering or spring escape. Check us out! 

Leave your linens at home!   
Beginning April 1, 2019, anyone staying      

in the Retreat Center (and only the Retreat 

Center) will have linens (flat & fitted     

sheets, pillow case) provided. No extra  

charge! Please leave yours at home and 

accept our hospitality!  

We have weekdays available too!  

http://campmennoscah.org/wish-list/
https://smile.amazon.com/Spin-Master-Games-Perplexus-Original/dp/B01N4H4NZY/ref=sr_1_1?s=toys-and-games&ie=UTF8&qid=1541541088&sr=1-1&keywords=perplexus&dpID=61ShV5T2AHL&preST=_SY300_QL70_&dpSrc=srch&th=1
https://smile.amazon.com/dp/B01L12KL72/?coliid=I3QJTUNJCK4VTF&colid=T36W0W1EYJJZ&psc=0&ref_=lv_ov_lig_dp_it
https://smile.amazon.com/dp/B016HL4CAY/?coliid=IU36IDL67DZXM&colid=T36W0W1EYJJZ&psc=0&ref_=lv_ov_lig_dp_it
https://smile.amazon.com/Dakota-Alert-Wireless-Handheld-M538-HT/dp/B013XQMPSM/ref=pd_day0_hl_421_9?_encoding=UTF8&pd_rd_i=B013XQMPSM&pd_rd_r=6ec4a2cb-e20e-11e8-ae1c-55cfaf56a47b&pd_rd_w=ooYEI&pd_rd_wg=njUjC&pf_rd_i=desktop-dp-sims&pf_rd_m=ATVPDKIKX0DER&pf_
https://www.target.com/p/kitchenaid-professional-5qt-mixer-ice-blue-kv25g0x/-/A-53676345?ref=tgt_adv_XS000000&AFID=google_pla_df&fndsrc=tgtao&CPNG=PLA_Appliances%2BShopping&adgroup=SC_Appliances&LID=700000001170770pgs&network=g&device=c&location=9023952&gc
https://www.target.com/p/kitchenaid-professional-5qt-mixer-ice-blue-kv25g0x/-/A-53676345?ref=tgt_adv_XS000000&AFID=google_pla_df&fndsrc=tgtao&CPNG=PLA_Appliances%2BShopping&adgroup=SC_Appliances&LID=700000001170770pgs&network=g&device=c&location=9023952&gc
https://smile.amazon.com/dp/B016HUI756/?coliid=I1DSYTDF6H2NK6&colid=T36W0W1EYJJZ&psc=0&ref_=lv_ov_lig_dp_it
https://smile.amazon.com/dp/B001BDK0NC/?coliid=I3QEFCP504ZY9&colid=T36W0W1EYJJZ&psc=0&ref_=lv_ov_lig_dp_it
https://smile.amazon.com/dp/B01N54115J/?coliid=I2E4GDO340K73J&colid=T36W0W1EYJJZ&psc=0&ref_=lv_ov_lig_dp_it
https://smile.amazon.com/dp/B072J8JV13/?coliid=I26QRJT14877IF&colid=T36W0W1EYJJZ&psc=0&ref_=lv_ov_lig_dp_it


Camp Mennoscah has the best staff!  By Michael Unruh, Executive Director 

Seventy years of camping ministry would not be possible without the good work and dedicated people who offer 
their gifts to serve as year-long staff. I’ve had the privilege to join these wonderful people for the last 2 years! 
 

Olivia Bartel, Camp Director - In 2018, we’re celebrating Olivia’s 10 years of service to Camp Mennoscah! If 
you have been even the slightest bit involved with camp over the last decade, then you know about Olivia’s       
passion for camping ministry, selflessness in her work, capacity for building strong relationships, and dedication to 
serve camp and all who spend time here.  
 

Gardell Stucky, Facilities Director - Gardell has been serving as facilities director at Camp Mennoscah for 5 
years! Gardell has brought the positivity, flexibility, and humor needed for a camp facilities director, and his heart 
for people has created and maintained strong relationships with volunteers and other friends of Camp Mennoscah. 
 

Deborah Dimmick, Office Assistant - Deborah has been sharing her skills in the office at Camp Mennoscah for   
3 years. Deborah designs many of camp’s publications, manages rental group reservations, summer 
camp registrations and provides other needed administrative support. Her friendly personality and 
thoughtfulness shine through in her work. 
 

Amy Wedel, Regular Volunteer - After serving as a long-term volunteer in 2016 -17, Amy  
continues maintain Camp Mennoscah’s online presence through social media and the camp  
website, which she helped redesign. We’ve been blessed by Amy’s passion for Camp Mennoscah 
and ability to connect with a wide variety of people. 

Dedicated Camp Family: Kauffmans 
By Olivia Bartel 

“Everybody needs Jesus and friends.” 

                                                  --Shelley Kauffman 
 

The Kauffman family has long been coming to Camp 

Mennoscah. Dan and Shelley, as well as their adult 

children Kayla, Keri, and Jeff, have spent many years 

attending church retreats, coming to summer youth 

camps, and volunteering. Dan first remembers coming   

to camp in 1977 for a family reunion, Shelley remembers 

her first visit being a church retreat in the early 1990s, 

and the three kids started attending  

summer youth camps as they  

became old enough. Kayla has  

been a counselor, and both Keri  

and Jeff have been counselors and 

on summer staff for multiple years.  

Dan and Shelley are dedicated 

church retreat attendees, as well as coming to Women 

& Girls and Men & Boys Retreats. 
 

The family continues to come to Camp Mennoscah, as 

Keri puts it, because of “love, relationships, faith, trust, 

acceptance, [and] hope.” The rest of the family may 

phrase it differently, but their answers all circle back to 

these themes. They talk about camp being a safe and   

welcoming place to love people who are both like us and 

not like us, and a place where you don’t have to pretend 

to be someone else in order to be liked. It’s a place where 

relationships with God Our Creator and with each other 

can be strengthened. 
 

Camp Mennoscah is also a very special place to the 

Kauffmans because Kayla, Keri, and Jeff were all  

baptized in the Ninnescah River. 
 

Their hopes for the future of Camp Mennoscah 

are that it continues to be a place where kids can 

get away from regular routines (and their cell 

phones!), a place where brokenness is accepted, 

and where Christ can be encountered in a 

very real way. Evening worship music and 

singing have been a sacred times for    

Kayla, Keri, and Jeff with other highlights 

including meal time goofiness and the 

food.      
 

Spikeball, Jeff says, there is also Spikeball at Camp  

Mennoscah. 

Summer Staff Openings - APPLY NOW! 

For all you spiffy folks interested in being a full-summer staffer at Camp  

Mennoscah, the time to apply is NOW! Grab your quick-typing fingers and fill 

out an application at campmennoscah.org under Summer Youth Camps. This 

application is for the positions of music, nature, office, crafts, lifeguard, and 

grounds. (Counselors and cooks, we'll be in touch later.) We are looking for 

fun and caring staffers filled with God’s love for others! These positions     

receive a stipend, as well as meals and lodging.  



  

Camp Mennoscah 
PO Box 65 

9458 SE 40th St. 

Murdock, KS 67111 
 

    

Let the peace of Christ 

rule in your hearts 

this holiday  

season. 
 

Camp Mennoscah  

Board of Directors  

and Staff 

Support Camp through rewards programs! 

As a friend of Camp Mennoscah, you can support the mission of camp by continuing activities that you are 

already doing! All it takes is some brief setup and a your purchases through Dillon’s, Amazon, Best Choice, and 

Everence MyNeighbor will translate into donations to Camp Mennoscah. 

Do you buy groceries at Dillon’s or another  

Kroger affiliate?  
Register online for Community Rewards! Visit your 

affiliate website (in Kansas, go to                                    

www.dillons.com/communityrewards), sign in or create 

an online account, go to the account summary page, 

click “Enroll” underneath Community Rewards, type 

VL183 into the search bar, select Camp Mennoscah,  

and click “Enroll.” A percentage of the amount of your 

purchases will be sent to camp! 
 

                 Do you buy Best Choice brand groceries?  

                 Cut out the UPC barcode from the packaging  

                 and send them to Camp Mennoscah; camp  

                 receives 3¢ for each label! 
 

 

Do you shop online at Amazon?  
Check out Amazon Smile!  

Visit smile.amazon.com/ch/45-4858198 create or login 

to your Amazon account, and purchase your items. 

Every time you purchase something from Amazon make 

sure you’re at smile.amazon.com, and Amazon 

donates .5% of the price of each purchase to camp! 
 

Do you use a credit card for purchases?  
Consider applying for the Everence MyNeighbor    

credit card by calling (800) 451-5719 or visiting 

everence.com/MyNeighbor. When you 

select Camp Mennoscah as the recipient, 

Everence donates 1.5% of each 

transaction amount to camp! 

www.campmennoscah.org 
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Thank You to our 2018 Donors! 
November 1, 2017-October 31, 2018 

Dwayne & Ruth Abrahams 

Pam & Brent Abrahams 

Victoria & Frank Adame 

Ben & Sue Ames 

John & Courtney Anderson 

Rosland Andreas 

Meagan & Clark Baldwin 

Torrey & Julie Ball 

Dave & Kris Balzer 

Cindy Banman 

Darla Banman 

Mariah & Nick Banning 

Chris & Gail Barnes 

Joy Barnes 

Doni Barr 

Allan & Susan Bartel 

Betty & Laurence Bartel 

Harlan & Grace Bartel 

Verlin Bartel 

Jeff & Gail Baumgartner 

Anita & Michael Beasley 

Donna & Bob Becker 

Cappy Becker 

Valerie & Steven Belknap 

Jane & Matthew Berntsen 

K. Bertrand & Brian Adler 

Stan & Anita Bohn 

Sarah Booth 

Brad & Diane Kinser Born 

Heather & David Bradford 

Raymond and Rosella Goering Brandt 

Erin & Josh Brubacher 

Kate Brubacher 

Wade & Joan Brubacher 

Karl & Marcia Brubaker 

Amanda Brungardt 

Jen Buchanan 

Bruce & Meribeth Buhr 

Arlin & Maretta Buller 

Eric Buller 

Linda Buller 

Stan & Carol Buller 

Tim & Rachel Epp Buller 

Paul & Marna Burckhart 

Jaylene Burge & Betsy Hartwig 

Bob & Janelle Campbell 

Hannah Carlgren 

Randy & Tami Carlgren 

Kristi Chamberlain 

Eldon & Annette Chlumsky 

Roland Claassen 

Bruce & Amy Claassen 

Gwendolyn Claassen 

John & Miriam Claassen 

Kim & Debbie Claassen 

Mike & Stahli Claassen 

Milt Claassen 

Anna Crable 

Danielle & Andrew Crisman 

Julie Crotts 

Brad & Kim Cutting 

Jim & Brenda Dalke 

Jerry & Delora Decker 

Ron Decker 

Shirley Delk 

Brittany Denson 

Darlene Dick 

Mandy & Ray Dick 

Sara Dick 

Glen & Sharon Diener 

Deborah & Earl Dimmick 

Dewayne Dirks 

Joyce Dirks 

Thaine & Judith Dirks 

Emilie Doerksen 

Mike & Ann Doerksen 

Gus & Penny Dorado 

MeLissa & Steve Drzymalla 

Duane & Janna Duerksen 

Mary B & David P Duerksen 

Emily AlMonte & Morris Duran 

Casey & Vonn Durst 

George & Edna Krueger Dyck 

Esther & Bill Eash 

Rachael & Peter Eash-Scott 

Nathan & Judy Ebersole 

Carol Eck 

Karen & Glen Ediger 

LaVon & Linda Ediger 

Lola Beth Ediger 

Richard Ediger 

Scott & Sheri Ellwood 

Barbie & Scott Engstrom 

Alan & Joan Entz 

Alden & Laura Entz 

Deanna & Reynold Entz 

Thurman & Marcene Entz 

Greg & Dawn Epp 

Virgil & Nadine Epp 

Michelle & Brad Ernt 

Chris & Sheri Esau 

David & Aileen Esau 

John & Bernice Esau 

Jyl & Jeremy Ewy 

Jennifer & Mark Felvus 

Kevin & Heather Finley 

Danielle & Matt Flaming 

Dwight Flaming & 

         Marilyn Unruh Flaming 

Sid & Sarah Fleming 

Anna Grace Flickinger 

Lee & Kathy Flickinger 

Victor Foust 

Paul Fransen 

Dawn & Brian Franz 

Teresa & Brad Franz 

Deane Frey 

LaDeen & Rod Frey 

Dorothy & Richard Friesen 

Jacob & Lola Friesen 

Joe & Lois Friesen 

Lindsey Friesen 

Lloyd & Susan Funk 

Brandon Fuqua 

John & Mary Gaeddert 

Tom & Margo Gaeddert 

Miranda & Patrick Gallagher 

Susan Gatz 

Kenneth & Ruth Gehring 

Lenora Gehring 

Marla & Bret Gillmore 

Jenny & Daven Girard 

Christine & Kirby Goering 

Dwight & Pat Goering 

Eugene & Waneta Goering 

Homer & Dorothy Goering 

Jay & Linda Goering 

Julie & Russell Goering 

Kevin & Sheryl Goering 

Myron Goering 

Randy & Annette Goering 

Ryan & Kylie Goering 

Sam & Marcia Goering 

Barbara Goering & Joseph Smucker 

Susan Goering 

Ruth & Myron Goertzen 

Tim & Judy Goertzen 

Renetta & Russ Gooden 

Martha & Louis Goossen 

Bonnie & David Graber 

Nancy & Doug Graber 

Tony & Susan Graber 

Scott & Lori Green 

John & Frances Griffin 

Brad & Nancy Grittman 

Lisa & Eric Habegger 

Jonathan Hall 

Letha Hamm 

Doug & Ann Hanen 

Alex Harder 

Dorothy & Willis Harder 

Willmar Harder & Hannah Neufeld 

Elaine & James Harms 

Merril Harms 

Tim & Lisa Harms 

Marjean Harris 

Robyn Hartvickson & Ethan Harris 

Susan Hay 

Jeremiah & Ashley Hayes 

Kathy Hayes 

Romney & Donna Heinrichs 

Arlene Hett 

Jolene Hetzke 

Darrin & Karen Hiebert 

Myron & Ann Hiebert 

Lori & Lance Hirt 

Lynn & Linda Hobbs 

Jonathan & Lisa Hochstetler 

Sara Hocking 

Melissa & J. Hodgson 

Eric & Vicki Hofer-Holdeman 

Sarah Hofkamp 

Jo & Will Horn 

Elaine & Kurt Horst 

Bernice & Dewey Hostetler 

Karen & Clifton Hostetler 

Spike & Gloria Hostetler 

Gordon & Theresa Houser 

Kyle Howard 

Steve & Vicki Howard 

Lois Huber 

Lindsey & Michael Hulbert 

Gayle & Tom Jackson 

Allen & Joni Jantz 

Ashton & Jill Jantz 

Christine Jantz 

Jon & Sue Ann Jantz 

Kylie Jantz 

Vern & Helen Jantz 

Eric & Joelle Jantzen 

Kevin & Cindy Jantzen 

Mark & Alice Jantzen 

Vern & Delores Jantzen 

Ken & Mary Janzen 

Sandra & Phil Johnson 

Mary Ann Jost 

Jim Juhnke & Miriam Nofsinger 

Todd & Debbie Kasitz 

Berni Kaufman 

Bonnie Kaufman 

Clemon Kaufman 

David & Sarah Kaufman 

Del & Ann Kaufman 

Leda Kaufman & James Gaeddert 

Jim Kaufman 

Kaitlyn & Justin Kaufman 

Larry & Cheri Kaufman 

Leona Kaufman 

Michelle  & Daniel Kaufman 

Mike & Connie Kaufman 

Mitch & Rosi Penner Kaufman 

Neva & Howard Kaufman 

Will & Ellen Kaufman 

Robert & Kelli Kidd 

Erika & Matt Kirkland 

John & Valerie Klaassen 

Bill & Thea Klassen 

Sherie  Klassen 

Rodney & Amy Kliewer 

Allie & Grant Klingenberg 

Brett & Cassie Klingenberg 

Derek & Kara Klingenberg 

Vernon & Carol Klingenberg 

Brent & Carina Knight 

Wanda Knight 

Barbara & Richard Koontz 

Corey & Leslie Krehbiel 

Garrett & Topaz Krehbiel 

Judy & E Roger Krehbiel 

Kerry & Nancy Krehbiel 

Larry & Joyce Krehbiel 

Marilyn Krehbiel 

Miriam Krehbiel 

Myrna & Randy Krehbiel 

Pam & Joe Krehbiel 

Perry & June Galle Krehbiel 

Richard & Kay Krehbiel 

Rick & Patricia Krehbiel 

David & Heidi Regier Kreider 

Mark Kreider 

Donna & John Kroeker 

Shirley & George Kroeker 

Marlin & Betta Kym 

Ken & Annette Lamp 

George & Jeanette Leary 

Kevin & Naomi Leary 

Donna Lehman 

Ashley & John Lehnert 

Lois & Gerald Leinbach 

Karen & David LeVan 

Beth & Jonas Lichty 

Kelly & Julie Linnens 

Christina Litwiller 

Jill & Eric Litwiller 

Leonard Loganbill 

Marcus & Cynthia Loganbill 

Frederick Loganbill & Renee Sauder 

Howard Lohrentz 

Jane & Greg Lohrentz 

Anna Lubbers 

Janet Lubbers 

William & Jamie Lulloff 

Delon & Joretta Martens 

James & Terri Martin 

Duane McClure 

Judy & Richard McDiffett 

Janet & Larry McGillivary 

Susan Merrifield &  

        Elizabeth Dubuisson 

Forrest & Nora Miller 

Jonathan & Martha Miller 

Marcia & Steve Miller 

Rachel Miller 

Seth Miller 

Cynthia Mines & Toby Stucky 

Dave & Rhonda Toews Moore 

Margretta Moorhead 

Kendra & Lonnie Morford 

Rosemary Moyer 

David & Brocia Mueller 

James & Melanie Mueller 

Jesse Mueller 

Stephen Mueting 

Corny Neufeld 

Gwen Neufeld & Kurt Friesen 

Kendra Neufeld 

Becky & Jim Nickel 

Helen & Frederic Ortman 

Janet & Dale Ortman 

Tanya Ortman & Ky Stoltzfus 

David & Becky Patterson 

Vernon & Janice Pauls 

Bob & Cheryl Peachey Stoner 

Donald & Carolyn Penner 

Erica & Darin Penner 

Galen Penner 

Doug & Raylene Hinz Penner 

Kathryn Penner 

Marvin & Ruth Penner 

Paul Penner 

Delbert & Janine Peters 

Jason & Renae Peters 

Kent Peters 

Nadine Peters 

Lois & Ron Preheim 

Marles & Norma Preheim 

Michelle & Derrick Ramer 

Arlin & Janora Ratzlaff 

Carola Ratzlaff 

James & Karen Ratzlaff 

Kenneth Ratzlaff 

Marlan & Marvella Ratzlaff 

Rich & Velma Ratzlaff 

Gloria & Gary Rediger 

Amanda Regehr 

Jared Regehr 

Melinda Regehr 

Terra & Roger Regehr 

Beverly & Chuck Regier 

Chuck & Cynthia Bertsche Regier 

Ella Regier 

John Regier 

Larry Regier 

Robert  & Vernette Regier 

Sara Regier 

Roger & Judy Reimer 

Roger & Carmen Reimer 

Clarence & Amanda Rempel 

Mary & Dietrich Rempel 

Richard & Erna Rempel 

Adam & Jill Robb 

James & Beaty Robb 

Steve Roberson 

Billy & Michelle Roman 

Brad & Lici Roth 

Jeff & Gwen Roth 

Aaron & Rachel Rudeen 

Galen Rudiger 

Kayla Rudy 

Valerie Ruggle 

Alyssa & Byron Rupp 

Lynn & Todd Schlosser 

Archie & Kristin Schmidt 

Betty Schmidt 

Cheryl Schmidt 

Debbie & Don Schmidt 

Dorothy & Lewis Schmidt 

Katy Schmidt 

LaVerta Schmidt 

Lola Schmidt 

Mary & Jim Schmidt 

Matt & Amy Schmidt 

Connie Schoenhofer 

Bob & Jenny Schrag 

Darrell & Bobbi Schrag 

Jake & Esther Schrag 

LaVerle Schrag 

Les Schrag 

Luana & Sam Schrag 

Paul & Wendy Funk Schrag 

Robert & Marcy Schrag 

Bonita Schroeder 

Lynda & Dan Schroeder 

Susan & Harold Schultz 

Diana & Rob Schunn 

Jennifer Scott 

Valetta & Miner Seymour 

Pauline & Douglas Sharp 

Greg Shelly 

Linda Shelly 

Richard & Frances Siemens 

Nate Smucker & Greta Hiebert 

Tara & Aric Souder 

Keith & Aldine Sprunger 

Bruce & Patricia Stucky 

Cheryl & Robert Stucky 

Dave & Nancy Stucky 

Eileen & Jerald Stucky 

Gardell & Peggy Stucky 

Harvey Stucky 

Herb & Denise Stucky 

Marjean Stucky 

Marjorie Stucky 

Mary & Bruce Stucky 

Mary Kathryn Stucky 

Sharon Stucky 

Steve & Jeanette Stucky 

Bonnie Swenson 

Nellie Gean Taylor 

Velma Teichroew 

Larry & Carol Temple 

Taryn Temple 

Carl & Louise Thieszen 

Harold & Esther Thieszen 

Kathleen & Larry Thimm 

Stephanie & Don Thompson 

Joel & Ruth Tieszen 

Keith Timmermeyer 

Bill & Dayle Toews 

Bruce A Toews 

Jerry & Leann Toews 

Amy & Josh Tolle 

Dana Tolle 

Bob & Sondra Tolle 

Brenda & Claude Turner 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you for  

your support! 
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Now that the new Whale 

playground and new main 

camp kitchen have been 

completed, dedicated, and     

are in full use, you may be 

wondering...what’s camp  

going to work on next? 

Donors - Congregations and Organizations  

Aladdin Food Management  

        Services, LLC 

Alexanderwohl Mennonite  

        Church 

Bethel College Mennonite Church 

Breadbasket 

Buhler Mennonite Church 

Custom Mobile Equipment, Inc. 

Eden Mennonite Church 

Faith Mennonite Church, Newton 

FES SOCS Website 

Fidelia E. Plett Charitable  

        Foundation 

First Mennonite Church of  

        Christian, Moundridge 

First Mennonite Church, Beatrice 

First Mennonite Church, Halstead 

First Mennonite Church, Hillsboro 

First Mennonite Church,  

         Hutchinson 

First Mennonite Church,  

        McPherson 

First Mennonite Church, Newton 

Goering Hardware 

Grace Hill Mennonite Church 

Hesston Machine 

Hesston Mennonite Church 

Hoffnungsau Mennonite Church 

Hope Mennonite Church 

Inman Electric, Inc. 

Inman Mennonite Church 

K.D. Electric Co., Inc. 

Kaufman Trenching and  

        Excavating 

Kingman Mennonite Church 

Klingenberg Farms, Inc. 

Kroger Community Rewards 

Lavon's Bakery and BBQ 

 

Lorraine Avenue Mennonite  

        Church 

Manhattan Mennonite Church 

Mennonite Men of the Plains 

Miller Construction 

Moundridge Lumber 

Network for Good 

Newton Et Cetera Shop 

Prairie Harvest 

Rainbow Mennonite Church 

Reimer Refrigeration 

 

 

Salina Mennonite Church 

Shalom Mennonite Church 

Southern Hills Mennonite Church 

Tabor Mennonite Church 

Wheatbelt, Inc. 

Trinity Mennonite Church 

Whitestone Mennonite Church 

Women and Girls Retreat 

Women in Mission WDC 

Yoder Charter Staff 

Zion Mennonite Church 

In Memory of Maddox Lee Crabtree                                   

Virgil and Vernell Kaufman Family Trust 

Vernell Kaufman Memorial  

Ruth Buller Memorial 

Leroy Schrag Memorial 

Vernon Lohrentz Memorial 

Memorial and Estate Gifts 

New Kitchen: Complete, Whale Playground: Complete...Where To Now? 

2018 Donors (continued) 

Vance & Candace Unrau 

Carrie & Lewis Unruh 

Deanna & Mark Unruh 

Dora Unruh 

Ruth Unruh 

Jay & Melissa Unruh 

John Unruh 

Julie & Jeremy Unruh 

Marlene & Calvin Unruh 

Michael & Lina Unruh 

Nicole Unruh 

Allison Unruh & Matt Smith 

Nickolaus Vandever-Moore 

Staci & Todd Vestring 

Valeta Vogt 

Myron & Mildred Voran 

Roxie & Lynda Voran 

Delton & Janice Voth 

Gladys & Gary Voth 

Janet & Orvin Voth 

Mike & Kim Voth 

John & Karin Kaufman Wall 

Lauri & Matt Washburn 

Jayme & Andy Watkins 

Duane & LaDonna Wedel 

Marie Wedel 

Noman & Nadine Wedel 

Todd Weeks 

Kathy & Jim Wehrman 

 

Tonya & Jonathan Wenger 

Tonya & Jacob Westfall 

Wendell Wiens 

Kevin & Julie Wiens 

Lila Jean & Eldon Wiens 

Loretta & ElRoy Wiens 

Randy & Melinda Wiens 

Raquel & Stephen Wilcox 

Kevin & Marilyn Wilder 

 

John Elbert Will 

Annette Winter 

Jeff & Tammy Wintermote 

Jennifer & Peter Wintermote 

Dale & Vera Yoder 

Jim & Doris Yoder 

Beverly & Joe Zerger 

Jon & Heather Zerger 

Bill & Joyce Zuercher 

The scope and budget of this project have grown since kitchen renovations began, and we will share updates 

on the project’s total cost as soon as they become available.    
 

We look forward to working toward this vision!  

We still have a vision to renovate the dining hall facility, and 

here is a short description of what is planned: 

Complete interior of dining hall welcome area 

Incorporate breezeway space into dining hall 

Install insulation, sound dampening material,                            

  additional lighting 

Replace windows 

Install HVAC ducts/equipment 

Smooth/polish concrete floor 

New tables & chairs 
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